St. Emily School

School Council Meeting Minutes

June 13, 2017
Council Members
Chair:



Mark McMahon

Vice Chair:


Monica Jagdev
Treasurer:


Brynn McMahon
Parish Representative:
Milva Calla

Secretary:                    

Helen Svoboda Dorner
Fundraising Chair:

Megan Loney Pettit

Lunch Program Co-Chair: 
Kim Monaghan

CSPA Representative:

Janice Vanderwel
Member at large:

Vicky Russett
Principal:


Maureen Walsh-Kennedy
Vice-Principal:


Lori Anne Hannigan
Teacher Rep:


Sarah Eady

Non-Teacher Rep:

Mary Stone

Absentees/Regrets:
Rene Riego, Jill Robinson
1.     Call to Order – 6:30pm
· Mark welcomed all council and non-council members and called the meeting to order. 
· Maureen introduced Tracy Mertz who will be the principal of St Emily School beginning in September 2017.
2.
Opening Prayer

· Lori Anne led the opening prayer.

3.      Approval of Agenda
· The June agenda was approved as presented (motioned by Janice). 
4.     Approval of May Minutes 
· The May minutes were approved as presented (motioned by Milva and seconded by Kim).
5. Chair’s Report 
· Year-End BBQ: 
· There was a good turnout for the event, and positive feedback was received from those who attended. 
· Pre-ordering the pizzas proved successful (a total of 80 pizzas were ordered). 
· The total cost for the event was $1170 which was lower than the $1800 that had been budgeted. 
· Welcome back BBQ: 
· Council voted and approved to hold the event on September 15th. 
· Council further voted and approved to provide $1500 to fund the event. 
· A sub-committee was formed to organize the event (Megan, Janice, Mark, Vicky, Monica, Helen, and Taylor). Council voted to provide $1500 to hold
6.    School Report
· Health and safety
· A fire drill was held June 2nd
· Discipleship
· The year end mass will be held June 20th
· School events
· EQAO for grade 3 and 6 were held May 23 to June 2
· Farewell retirement celebrations for Mrs O’Reilly, Mrs. DeGagne, and Mrs. Fitzgerald
· PD Day June 9th 
· Upcoming events
· Several celebration lunches (ambassadors, best buddies) are planned
· A number of field trips are planned in the coming weeks.
· Volunteer appreciation breakfast will be held June 16th.
· Grade 6 celebration is on June 23rd
· Report cards go home June 27th
· Last day of school is June 28th
7.
Treasurer’s Report

· Brynn provided an update on our current expenses and available funds. There is currently approximately $8040 available; however, there are some outstanding expenses (approximately $2775). A carry-forward balance of $1000 to next year is also required.
· The PRO Grant application has been completed. The focus will be on anxiety/depression in 9-12 year olds. A speaker has been identified; depending on the costs, St. Emily may look to partner with other schools. We are targeting the fall of 2017 to host the event.
8.    Fundraising Committee Update
· There was no fundraising update as fundraising activities have ceased for this school year.
9.   Lunch Committee Update

· There was no lunch committee update. All is going well.

10.  CSPA Update
· There was no update from CSPA this month.
11.  Parish Report 
· The donation of $500 was dropped off to the parish.
· The parish is currently looking for a lot on which to build the church. They would like the building to have the capacity for up to 800 people.

11. New Business
· Parent Engagement Survey Results:
· We received 158 responses to the survey. Key issues raised were the timeliness and quality of communications. Janice will send a copy of the results to all council members.
· Council Roles:
· There was discussion around the need for a communications officer. However, the by-laws indicate that this is a role for the vice-chair. It was agreed to defer this topic for further discussion until a new council is formed in September.
· Tree watering:
· A schedule for the summer will be sent via email.
Meeting adjourned at 8:25pm. The next meeting will be held September 19 at 6:30pm.
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